
City Council Recap Highlights: 

 

 The City Council authorized an employment contract with Kirk Pelser, to be appointed as 

Economic Development Director. 

 City Council established a minimum savings threshold on outstanding CFD bonds in 

order to direct the City’s Finance team to pursue refundings that would in-turn give 

homeowners a savings on their CFD tax.  

 City Council approved a sponsorship payment of $100,000 to the Cherry Festival 

Association to pay the balance of the entertainment costs. 

 City Council approved the hosting of the 2025 Cherry Festival Parade, previously hosted 

by the Cherry Festival Association and the Rotary Club.  

 City Council approved a contract for Financial Auditing Services. 

 City Council received an update on the local state of emergency for the sewer mainline 

failure in located Fairway Canyon. 


